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Information Letter no. 07-2025 
 
 
Dear Member Federation, 
 
According to article 5.5 of the EFC Statutes we are starting the process of gathering 
applications to the EFC Athletes Commission.   
 
Following the new rules approved by the Congress Athletes Commission is composed 
of: 
 

 six representatives elected at the first European Senior Championships after 
each Olympic Games (“Senior Representatives”)   

 
 two representatives elected at the first European Under 23 Championships after 

each Olympic Games (“Under 23 Representatives”)  
 

Elections of two representatives will be held in Tallinn during U23 European 
Championships on 24-27.04.2025.  
 
Please let me remind you that: 
 

• Each Member Federation can nominate no more than two athletes (each from 
a different weapon and no more than one per gender) for election as Under 23 
Representatives. 
 

• Only athletes whose names appear on the confirmed list of entrants for the 
European Under 23 Championships at which the elections are taking place are 
eligible to vote for Under 23 Representatives.   

 

• Each Member Federation shall indicate to the EFC, in writing, the name of its 
candidates for Under 23 Representatives no later than 24.03.2025 (by 
midnight).  
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Please be advised that:  
 

 applications submitted after the deadline will not be considered; 
 only member federations affiliated in the EFC can provide valid application.  

 
 
The voting for Under 23 Representatives shall commence at 0800 (local time) on 
24.04.2025 and end at 1200 (local time) on the last day of the individual events of the 
European Under 23 Championships. 
 
All Member Federations in good standing are invited to submit their applications.  
 
 
 
Best regards, 
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